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DECLARATION OF  

RACHEL JONES 

   

Rachel Jones, under penalty of perjury under the laws of the State of Washington, declares 

as follows: 

 

1. I am employed by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) as a Compliance Investigator in the Consumer Protection Section. As 

a Compliance Investigator, my responsibilities include conducting investigations 

regarding the business practices of regulated utility and transportation companies. As 

part of those duties, I investigate household goods carriers that may be operating 

without the required Commission permit.  

 

2. On Oct. 24, 2016, a compliance letter was sent to James Moseley d/b/a You Got It 

Movers requiring Mr. Moseley to cease and desist operations as a household goods 

carrier because his provisional household goods permit (THG-065960) was canceled 

for insufficient proof of insurance.1  

 

3. On June 13, 2017, I received a tip that You Got It Movers was still operating as a 

household goods carrier, despite having his permit canceled six months prior.2 

 

4. On June 13, 2017, an internet search produced an advertisement for You Got It 

Movers on www.yelp.com.3 

 

5. On July 14, 2017, I called You Got It Movers at (425) 268-2568 under an assumed 

name and received a voice mail.  I left a detailed message that stated I was looking 

for someone to help me move out of a two-bedroom apartment to a three-bedroom 

apartment. I stated I would have everything packed up and I just need help with 

loading, unloading, and a truck. I left my name, number, and requested a call back. 

 

                                                 
1 See Attachment A for copy of compliance letter, dated on Oct. 24, 2016. 
2 See Attachment B for copy of email, dated on June 13, 2017. 
3 See Attachment C for a copy of Yelp advertisement, printed on June 13, 2017. 

http://www.yelp.com/


6. On July 14, 2017, I received a voicemail from a man who identified himself as Allen 

from You Got It Movers. Allen apologized for missing my call and requested I call 

him back at (425) 268-2568. 

 

7. On July 17, 2017, I called (425) 268-2568 under an assumed name. A man answered 

the phone and I asked what moving company is this because I had called so many 

and someone left me a voice message requesting a call back. He stated it was You 

Got It Movers. I stated that I was looking for a moving quote for someone to help me 

load, unload, and who has a truck. He asked me how far the two places apart were. I 

told him under 10 miles. He asked me when would I need help. I stated at the end of 

the month. He stated that he would be available on July 26, 2017, and asked me if 

that would be a good date for me. I stated yes, that would be good. He stated that it 

would be $75 per hour, which would include two workers and a 16 foot truck. I told 

him I would get back to him if I decide to use his moving company. 

 

 

 

 

    

DATED this 18th day of July, 2017, at Olympia, Washington. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     ______________________________________ 

     RACHEL JONES 
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